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16th October 2023 

 

Dear Parents, 

There were three nominations for the parent governor vacancy.   It will therefore have to go to ballot, therefore 

please find attached ballot papers to parents eligible to vote for completion and return to me within seven 

days of their despatch.  The completed ballot papers should be returned via your child, mail, or in person, in 

a sealed envelope and will be placed, unopened in a ballot box positioned outside the Reception office. 

Each parent has one ballot paper irrespective of the number of children at school. 

The date and time for the count will be Monday, 23rd October at 3.30 p.m. and candidates are invited to 

attend the opening of the ballot box and subsequent count.  An independent scrutiniser who will be a parent 

of a child at the school not seeking election will be present during the count. 

The parent polling the highest number of votes will be declared duly elected to the governing body. 

The result of the election and the name of the nominee will be circulated to all parents after the count.  The 

result will also be displayed in the main entrance of the school premises for seven days. 

I look forward to receiving your nominations. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mrs. H. Shepherdson -Headteacher 
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BALLOT to be returned by Monday, 23rd October 3.30p.m..  THERE ARE THREE CANDIDATES 

LISTED PLEASE ONLY MARK FOR ONE, OTHERWISE YOUR VOTE WILL BE VOID. 

 

TO ASSIST IN YOUR CHOICE THE CANDIDATES BIOGRAPHICAL DETAILS ARE BELOW 

 

Claire Harrington 

 

 

Martin Wilcockson 

 

 

Josie Storton 

 

 

 

Claire Harrington – No biographical details provided. 

Martin Wilcockson – My daughter attends Brough Primary School along with my niece and nephew, where their 

experience has been excellent to date.  I want to contribute to the schools continued improvement and 

development; to ensure that all children’s school experience is as inclusive, diverse and developmentally 

challenging as it can possibly be.  I am Yorkshire born and bred having spent my youth living in Hessle, I have 

lived here in Brough for 13 years.  I have 20 years’ experience as an IT Manager across many business sectors and 

I hope my range of skills will be of benefit to the board. 

Josie Storton - I have a healthcare background and worked as a Cardiac Physiologist in Castle Hill for 14 years. 

Around 8 years ago I moved to working for a global medical device company specialising in cardiac devices. I am 

a Brough resident (unfortunately not born and bred) but I’ve been here for over 10 years. I have two little people, 

one in Year 1 and one that will start school in a few years. I love living in Brough and believe we have a wonderful 

community spirit. I would like to help continue this for the next generation. 

 

 

Please put this ballot paper in the box provided outside the Reception Office. 
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